          HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, JULY 9, 2019 - 7:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 7:30 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA

Garron received a complaint from a resident about something growing out over the road making it unable to walk.  This is on South Street right after River Street this.  He asked Seelig if he could get in touch with the Highway Surveyor 
With the above addition, moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the agenda for Tuesday, July 9th. 

AFFIRMED WARRANTS AND COMMITMENT

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	FY19 Withholding Warrant
	# 117
	$      90,789.54

	FY19 Vendor Warrant
	# 118 
	$    535,613.36 

	FY20 Vendor Warrant
	# 1
	$ 1,380,718.27

	Ambulance Commitment

from 6/17/19 – 6/23/19
	
	$      14,660.54


APPROVED WARRANTS AND COMMITMENT

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants and commitment:

	FY19 Payroll Warrant
	# 119
	$ 125,421.20

	FY19 School Warrant
	# 120
	$ 378,023.75

	FY19 Vendor Warrant
	# 121
	$   67,906.90

	FY20 Payroll Warrant
	# 2 
	$ 119,302.48

	FY20 Vendor Warrant
	# 3 
	$ 182,035.14

	FY20 Withholding Warrant
	# 4 
	$   83,185.98

	Mobile Home Park Fee
	# 7 
	$     5,160.00


APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	Pamela McSherry (petty cash).…………………………………

Express Newspapers (ad/Planning Board Secr. )……………….
Matthew Bender & Co., Inc. (MA law books)………………….

Michael Gilman Esq. (legal/June) ……………….......................
MIIA Property & Casualty Group, Inc. (yearly policy)………...
MMMA (annual dues)………………………………………….
CNA surety Direct Bill (bond/L. McCarthy)…………………...
	$          50.00
$          69.00
$     1,125.36
$     3,192.00
$ 204,323.00
$        166.50
$        600.00


Selectmen Meeting – July 9, 2019




                                     Page 2

Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to approve payment of the following Selectmen bills:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained


	Brooks & Derensis, P.C. (legal/June) ….....................................
KP Law, P.C. (legal/May)………………………………………
	$    240.00
$ 1,881.05


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Line Item Transfers 
Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously approved the following line item transfers with the exception of Andrews abstaining from the law account transfers:
	FROM
	TO
	AMOUNT

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Stormwater

#01-124-5848
	$   2,405.41

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Street Lights

#01-424-5210
	$        26.00

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Town Roads

#01-422-5245
	$ 12,900.00

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Traffic Lights

#01-424-5210-121
	$      357.00

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Law

#01-151-5303
	$   3,192.00

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Law

#01-151-5303
	$   1,125.36

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Law

#01-151-5303
	$   2,431.25

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Law

#01-151-5303
	$      240.00

	Grant Writing

#01-128-5305
	Law

#01-151-5303
	$   1,811.05

	Property Surveying

#01-128-5307
	Law

#01-151-5303
	$   5,000.00

	Snow & Ice

#01-423-5113
	Town Share Medicare

#01-916-5742
	$   3,342.95

	Fire Wages – Full time

#01-220-5115
	Fire Ambulance Supplies

#01-225-5501-014
	$      750.00

	Special Needs Tuition

#01-311-5324
	Special Needs Transportation

#01-312-5325
	$ 45,000.00

	Special Needs Tuition

#01-311-5324
	HES Expense

#01-313-5510
	$   5,000.00

	Fire Wages –

#01-220-5115
	Fire Training 

#01-221
	$   2,000.00


SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Continuation of revocation hearing Halifax Country Club - flammable storage permit

No payments have been paid for the personal property taxes.  Seelig recommends continuing the hearing until July 23rd at 7:50 p.m.  Seelig will send a letter stating that if no progress has been made then the Board will be revoking the license.  
The Board unanimously voted to continue the revocation hearing to July 23rd at 7:50 p.m. 
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Septic System Public Hearing
Because there is a proposal to install a septic system within 5 feet of Holly Street and Wamsutta Avenue a hearing is necessary.  The Town, through its ownership of the rights-of way, is an “abutter” and so the Town, through the Board of Selectmen has been notified about the hearing. Seelig will make a copy of the hearing notice for the Highway Surveyor and Water Superintendent in case they have any concerns or questions.
Dog Hearing - Possible Dog Bite Dog
Jayda, owned by Roland Florio, was loose, jumped on an individual and may have bit another dog.  Incident occurred on June 30.  Hearing has been scheduled for July 23rd at 9 p.m.

Walnut Street Speed Limit 
Mr. Harold Sprague wrote again about truck traffic and speed limits on Walnut Street asking about better or larger signage.  The Traffic Safety Committee should be meeting later this summer to discuss this and other issues.

Extending Sidewalks
One of those issues is the possibility of extending the sidewalk system.  Seelig attended the OCPC today and it generated a few ideas which he will bring to the Traffic Safety Committee.

Reappointment Stacy Varao – Holidays in Halifax 
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to reappoint Stacy Varao to the Holidays in Halifax Committee, term to expire June 30, 2020.

Council on Aging Discussion
Seelig would like to set a date for a discussion about options for the CoA programs and facilities.  Part of that discussion should be about the possibility of working with Plympton and/or Carver on a regional basis and he would like to informally talk with my colleagues in those two communities in the meantime. He asked if the BOS wanted to have this discussion on August 27th. The Board was okay with the August 27th date.  
Voting Machines
The Board needs to formally authorizing the use of the new voting machines.  This vote is required under MGL Chapter 54, Section 34.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted that the Town of Halifax is to start using the ImageCast Precinct Optical Scan Tabulator for the first time at the Presidential Primary scheduled for March 3, 2020 and discontinue the use of the AccuVote Tabulator.
Tree Cutting Hearing - National Grid
The hearing is set for July 23rd at 7:10 p.m.  It has been publicized on the town’s website and National Grid has sent notices to the residents where trees will be cut in front of their properties (but not on their properties; the decisions about those trees are up to the residents).

15 Ocean Avenue - Unregistered Vehicle
There have been problems at the above location before, which goes in and out of tax title.  Owner has disappeared and the family fails to respond.  
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Someone on Ocean Avenue takes advantage of the situation and parks an unregistered vehicle on the property without permission.  Someone else complains.  The Police Department has been notified and contacted the owner of the vehicle.  Seelig did not have a chance to go check property before tonight’s meeting. Chief Chaves (present) said that he has spoken to Mr. Pratt and he is going to move the vehicle.  
407 South Street
A neighbor continues to complain about the lack of lawn mowing on this property that the Town foreclosed on.  Seelig has contacted Scott Materna and Steve Hayward but emphasized that this was a low priority however unsightly it is.

Wage and Personnel
Need a secretary for W&P but need a Board to do that.  Looking for a member from the Finance Committee and Board of Selectmen to occupy those seats while we wait for non-Town officials to serve.  Andrews said that he can do it as long as it is not involving classification of the positions as he does not have the time.
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously appointed Gordon C. Andrews as the Board of Selectmen Representative on the Wage and Personnel Board.  

Assistant Sealer of Weights and Measures
Officer Richard Eldredge of the East Bridgewater Police Department is willing to weigh vehicles in Halifax.  Seelig asked Chief Chaves if Halifax would be paying him and he said no that he would be working his regular shift and conducting traffic enforcement at the same time.  

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously appointed Richard Eldredge as the Sealer of Weights & Measures assistant for the Town of Halifax, term to expire June 30, 2020.
Special ZEO for 395 Plymouth Street
Seelig has reached out to Chris Carmichael, the Building Inspector in Norton, to ask if he would serve as the ZEO on the question of whether this project requires a site plan.  He was recommended by Attorney Amy Kwesell of K-P Law.  He is waiting to hear back from him. 
Trash Bag Prices
Because Waste Management’s prices for FY2020 are greater than the FY2019 contract with Howland/Waste Management, the curbside trash bag price will go up from $2 to $2.25 for the small bags and from $3 to $3.25 for the large bags.  The last price increase was in 2009.

BOS Meeting July 15th 

Because Sandy expects that there are still line item transfers that need to be made that have not come to the Selectmen and/or Finance Committee, Seelig would like the Board to pick a time on Monday, July 15th , to meet to approve the last batch of transfers.

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to hold a BOS meeting on Monday July 15th at 9:00 a.m. 

Site Plan Review Cled’s Tree Service
Today the office received a site plan review for Cled’s Tree Service at 450 Industrial Drive fo a 6,000 square-foot building.  This will be carried over to the Board’s meeting on July 9th.  The Planning Board has requested comments by July 18th. 
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Fieldstone Farms Proposed Consent Agreement
Mayo had revised a draft in response to Scott Clawson request to increase the show days and multi show days and he wants to make a change to allow him to come back to the Board directly should he want to increase these numbers in the future without having to go court.  Mayo suggested few changes in terms of the agreement.  Both Millias and Garron were inclined to go with Attorney Mayo’s recommendations.  Millias stated that the Board has been more than cooperative during this drawn out process and thinks Mayo’s approach is reasonable.  Garron said this is a give and take situation and they are giving up some of their authority on some things and he too needs to do the same.  Garron said that they have not had any major complaints from the surrounding neighbors.  Andrews is leaning on Millias’ and Garron’s recommendation seeing as they know the history.  Seelig will contact Mayo informing him of the Board’s thoughts and have him contact Attorney Taylor with the proposal.
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS 
HOPS/Library Parking Lot Discussion 
Library Director, Jean Gallant, had contacted Seelig seeing if we could have a discussion to figure out some possible solutions for more parking over at the library and HOPS for both the patrons of the library and those using the playground as well as the athletic fields.  She wanted to be proactive as she sees this probably getting worse.  
Garron said the only place he sees where spaces could be added is to the right of the playground towards the open field between Council on Aging and the Water Department but there is a slope there.  He suggested that people could park across the street and walk over. 
Millias said the simple answer is to create more parking spots but the big question is where and at what cost, and you have to find the funding for it.  
Jonathan Selig suggested one possibly is as you come into the parking lot to the right, he knows there are trees there, which he would hate to lose, but that seems to be the flattest and logical space for more spots. 
Millias thinks we need to see if we can find some available funds and/or appropriate volunteers to do some sort of a study to see what we can try to make of that area for parking.  We also have to figure out how it is going to be built because people cannot be parking on loam and we can’t just strip a little loam off and try to pave it, we’re going to have to build it up, and then have to think about drainage also.  With all that being said he does think they should start investigating to see what they can put together here, for everybody’s benefit.
J. Selig said that they have a little bit of funds put aside from HOPS that was going to be used for Eagle Scout who is interested in making a gazebo for the playground, but we could definitely help with the cost for more parking. 
Garron said first thing is we need to do is to find out what the cost factor is going to be, and the feasibility is of even doing it over there because we don’t know what’s underneath.   

J. Selig asked if the BOS wanted them to take the ball on researching that or would they want someone from the town.  Millias thinks maybe starting with the Highway Surveyor and get some insight from him and try to plot it out what we need also go to the code book to see what we need for size of parking spots so we can kind of figure out how many we could possible get in the area. Also investigate the cost of a surveying plan.  
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Gentleman next to J. Selig
Asked if it is something you could go from grass to gravel and then to pavement on top done over the course of two or three years like over at the softball field (Vaughan) by the Police Station with the ultimate goal being we want to get it paved where we can have clearly delineated lines so you don’t have the strange parking that happens at Vaughn parking lot.   

Millias thinks even if we were to go that route, we still will have to remove whatever loam was there because you would still sink.  We could get Highway to go over and maybe dig a couple of test holes just to see what we have got.  With that being said he is totally on board with trying to do something. 

Gallant thanked J. Selig for offering the remaining funds but her thoughts were that she rather see the town take on the financial responsibility to fix this situation and have the funds go toward the gazebo.  Millias agreed. 
Garron said that some people have said to him that the playground is the reason that we don’t have any parking spaces and those same people may come to Town Meeting and say why should the Town pay for something that they created (he is being the devil’s advocate).
Millias said that they need to know what they can do, get a feel for what it is going to cost and figure out the rest of the logistics.

J. Selig said that they will help wherever they can to make it a finished product.  
Garron said why don’t we have the Highway Surveyor meet with Gallant and J. Selig to discuss what the possibilities are, what we would need – get his thoughts on what to do before we go any further.

Andrews asked if they could give him the okay to cut down the trees and Millias thought it was premature but suggested digging a couple of holes to see what is underneath.  

Seelig said that he will send a note to Gallant, J. Selig and the Highway Surveyor asking that all three of them talk it over and see what they can come up with.  Millias asked that he be included as he would like to participate also. 
Police Chief – Possible Leasing of Motorcycle for Trial Run
Police Chief Chaves wanted to discuss with the Board about SEMLAC sponsoring motorcycle school to certify motorcycle riders.  He was in charge of the motor unit in New Bedford (4 bikes) and thinks it brings with it a lot of benefits for the Town – policing, traffic enforcement, brings the police officers closer to the community as they are not just in the cruiser.  He has reached out to one of my contacts at Seacoast Harley in New Hampshire to inquire about a small lease plan here in Halifax.  He wanted to see what kind of feedback we get, not only from the community but from the police officers.   If the BOS was willing to do a six-month trial it would be $325 a month totaling $1,950 for the whole lease.  As for the funding for the lease he is looking at using the gift account that they get from the grants from Walmart and so forth and then if the program is successful he would eventually either buy their own motorcycle or continue to lease and put in a  line item for the next Town Meeting.  The motorcycles that he would be leasing would be from the New Bedford Police Motorcycles that they are going to be trading in.  They have had their bikes on a lease program but are going away from the lease program and will be purchasing new bikes.  The one he is looking at only has 800 miles, so it’s very low mileage on the bike.  They come fully equipped so there will be no extra cost other than putting the town’s emblem on it and if we want to get it painted (it is white).  Chief continued to say that there is a class starting on Monday in Taunton therefore he needs to get approval.  Officer Schleiff wants to go to the class and it is no cost to the Town.  
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It is a 40-hour course but soon the federal requirements for police motorcycles is going to increase to 80 hours, which is kind of a lot to take a guy off shift and not patrol, forty hours is a little more manageable.  The officer can go to training and come back to work so there would be no cost there.  If approved he can reach out to Sea Coast tomorrow with the hope that he could actually give us a bike to use for the class.  Once Officer Schleiff is certified and if the bike is ready then we could just transition him into it.  There will not be an additional patrol out there, instead of operating the cruiser he would be operating a motorcycle.  He will respond to calls the same way and may actually he may get to calls a little quicker – another benefit of the motor unit.  The only disadvantage he can see is the weather, he said that Boston uses their units throughout the year and the only time they take them off the road is when it is snowing or icy.  
Police Chief further said this is all under the assumption that Officer Schleiff successfully passes the course as it is a very demanding course – you just don’t show up and they sign you off, you basically ride for four days and on the fifth day they have a course set up and you have to successfully pass the course to get certified.  He said that Officer Schleiff currently rides a bike and Sergeant Benner is also a motorcycle enthusiast.  Obviously once we have the bike then if he wants to go to the training class at least he has a bike.  The course requires one rider/one bike.  

Millias said he has a tendency to defer to the Chief for this kind of stuff so if he thinks this has some value and it sounds like he has thought it out and the money is available then he is good with it.  Andrews is okay with doing it on a trial basis but thinks long-term it might be a financial issue.
Chief said that why we are trying it out first to see what kind of feedback we get from the community and the officers.  He knows that Halifax has a high population of motorcycle riders who enjoy the roadways and thinks it is another way for the police to connect with that part of the community.  They can be used in parades and for funeral processions – for the whole community.

Millias was good with it and Garron said he too was good with the six-month trial and after that they can have a discussion to see how it is working out.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to allow Chief Chaves to move forward with a six-month motorcycle trial.  
Town-owned parcel on Aldana Rd. & possible sale to MA Division of Fisheries and Wildlife 

The Board has working with the Division of Fisheries and Wildlife on the possible purchase of a Town lot off of Aldana Road as it would make a good public access to Peterson Swamp and has absolute potential for the public to take a short walk.  A parking area would be made for a couple of cars.  

An appraisal was done, and it came in at $250,000 and it was brought to Pierce attention that the Town only owns 50% of the property in conjunction with the the inhabitants of Plymouth County who own 50% of undivided interest in the property.  
Millias said that the parcel that they’re looking to purchase from us is probably the only upland there and Pierce said yes.  She said purchasing this parcel will settle the outstanding $52,500 that DFW owes the town from the purchase of land on Elm Street. 
Millias asked how much is DFW now offering for the entire parcel and Pierce said $150,000

Millias then said his argument is in the real world a buildable lot is worth now at least $150,000, so I’m looking at $300,000, and if we were in fact to come to an agreement with Plymouth County or the Inhabitants of Plymouth County, you would be looking at $150,000 each, on the market and Pierce said yes, if you wanted to go to the trouble of subdividing the property.  She suggested that perhaps the two entities would accept $75,000 each for the parcel.
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Seelig said the town would have to buy Plymouth County’s share first so we would have full ownership then we then would be able to sell to DFW because you would not want to deal with two entities.  Piece said not to mention DFW cannot pay more than the appraised value and how do we appraise a fifty percent undivided interest.  So, when DFW had the appraisal done they asked the appraiser to make the assumption that the Town of Halifax owns a hundred percent of the parcel.
Millias wanted to make it clear that DFW is not even paying the appraisal price and Piece agreed but she did say that the appraisal was done under the assumption that the Town of Halifax owns 100%.  

Millias continued to say that DFW is still only offering $150,000 total, which in his mind is about the value of one lot and DFW still owes us $50,000 which keeps going on because every time we deal with DFW Halifax gets short-changed and we keep kicking this can down the road. 

Seelig wanted to give Andrews some history on Northern Cranberry that was purchased by the State.  He said that the town had some legal battles with the State because of the question of whether or not there were roll back taxes and such associated with the land because it had been zoned agricultural.  The town sells it for money and land which we got both but not all the money that was promised.  So DFW said okay, we’ll buy the parcel back from you that we actually had given to you well, the parcel still didn’t meet the value so we didn’t get as much money out of the deal as we would have liked to under the original agreements that were signed.  So that is where the 50 some-odd thousand offer.  Millias added that the offer was that they would continue to pursue other property that the town owned that we did not have any particular interest in.
Andrews asked who owns this piece we are talking tonight and Millias said the Town and the Inhabitants of Plymouth County.
Millias said his problem is that we keep getting asked to take less for something all the time.  
Andrews asked why isn’t DFW looking at this sliver too and Millias said because at one point the Town wanted to do a swap to improve the Aldana Road.  Seelig said it has been on the back burner for a long time but the idea is eventually we would like to pave Aldana but that means getting a right-of-way that is large enough to handle paving it, which means taking a very thin strip along the southern boundary of Aldana Road is owned by the State – trading that for the triangle piece.  Seelig said so that is why we have been holding that in reserve, but the County plays a role in it because they own the triangle piece too.  We talked to the County about this twenty years ago and it just didn’t go anywhere no matter what the numbers were then.  
Andrews stated that the County says it would take $75,000 for this piece so is there any reason why we couldn’t ask them to sell us both of these pieces right now?

Garron said they wouldn’t because they only own half the property and Millias further said that we would be buying it and then after doing that Garron said then we would sell it to DFW.  

Andrews asked if there was a reason why we can’t sell them this piece of property with the agreement that they will give us this right of way so that we could fix Aldana Road.
Millias and Seelig understood what Andrews was going, which is basically the town buys the two pieces from the County for $75,000, then turn around and sell to DFW for $150,000 with the right-of-way.

Millias said so what we are basically doing is selling to them, buying it for $75,000 because we’re not getting what the value of the land is and Andrews understood that, but said if we could get the road fixed he thinks that would be worth more than $75,000.
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Millias said clearly there is animosity on his part but not to the point where he would deprive the town from something.  He does think that’s worth a $150,000 on our side and think they could still make a swap for the other land later.
Garron said the reason Millias feels the way he does too to some extent is that when the land was first sold to Northland, the State first paid Hanson money for their share of the property and ignored us – didn’t even put us in the picture.
Millias said it was the Board of Assessors that went after them and it ended up in the Legislature.
Garron said they had a special legislation bill just so we could get our money.
Millias said then they didn’t have any money to do the surveying so that is when we had to go to the State and have a bill.  
Andrews asked why we can’t do this project as well and Pierce said that she would do it but could not speak for DFW.  She wanted to add that they intend to keep it as open space and will be spending money to put in a small parking area that mostly be used be used by residents of the Town of Halifax, perhaps Plympton as this is not a large area that will attract  a lot of people.  They would like to keep visitation low for habitat and wildlife. 
Pierce is trying to strike a balance and said this is the only property she knows of that DFW would pay good money for and Millias said but not appraised value and Pierce said that is correct.  She said the issue her committee would go back to is that they owe the Town $52,500.  We’re willing to spend $150,000, which you have to share with the Inhabitants of Plymouth County, which is a problem, but in effect, even though it’s not the appraised value, DFW is not paying the Town something more than the amount that we owed.

Garron said so what you are is saying is we have a piece of property that’s only worth $50,000 but we are going to give you a $150,000 for it because we owe you $52,500.  Pierce said correct, the Town would only be getting an extra $22,500.
Millias said we couldn’t get the money that was owed to us because it did not appraise up on Elm Street/Burrage Pond so we took less money because we couldn’t get the appraisal and the same thing is happening here. 
Pierce suggested $150,000 be split between the Town and the Inhabitants of Plymouth County because otherwise her committee is faced with trying to resolve what they owe the Town.
Andrews did not understand is why they couldn’t just cut a check for whatever is owed to us and Millias said because they have to tie it to the land purchase.
Pierce said if the Town has another piece of property then they could look into that and Millias said then that piece is not going to appraise, and we continue the saga. 
Andrews stated if we are owed $52,500 and DFW is only going to give us the $52,500 if we sell them another piece of property that appraises for $52,500 then the town is not getting anything for a value.  He then said if you wanted to buy it for a $150,000 and you owe us $52,500, why isn’t DFW offering us $202,500 and Pierce said what they want to do is settle the debt with the Town. 
Millias said the town will still have to buy it from the County for $75,000 and he is not sure how they would feel if we turned around and sold it for $150,000.  

Garron asked if the town owned the whole property would DFW still be offering us $150,000 or would you be offering $200,000.  Millias said the bottom line is that’s all it is worth to DFW and Pierce said correct. 
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Seelig said that DFW is not going to be doing anything with the parcel so it is worth less in the sense of how you’re going to use it than the appraised value for its highest uses and Pierce said yes and that  the value to them is the habitat and for people to park and walk about the property. 
Andrews said so the value is only worth $100,000 to the DFW because they have to pay us back $52,500 then you’re asking the Town to split the $52,500 with the County, so we’re only getting $22,500 on that value.
Pierce said they would be paying $150,000; the Town will get $75,000 and Plymouth County would get $75,000.  Of the $75,000 the town will be getting what is previously owed to them ($52,500) then the remining amount of $22,500 will be over and above.  Andrews did not think the deal made any sense for the Town as DFW is getting so much more and Millias added that we always end up at the short end of the stick with them.  Pierce said that they are not looking at it for development purposes but just another 7.67 acres of habitat and access to Peterson Swamp.
Andrews then asked what other option is there for DFW to pay Halifax $52,500 and Millias said there is none unless we find another parcel they want that appraises for $52,500.
Seelig said the only way we can catch up on the $52,500 is if the town has something DFW wants which is worth more to them than the appraised value or $52,500. 

Garron said the only way we can get what they owe us is have special legislation put through saying that they owe us the money and they need to pay it and Millias said it has gotten so muddled that he does not think we can even present it in a rational way.  

Pierce told the County that DFW was offering Halifax $150,000.  Andrews asked her if she told them they owed us $52,500 and she said yes.  
Seelig said that Halifax has been maintaining that property and the County has no interest in using it so this is free money for them.  

Garron is on the Advisory Committee and he said they didn’t even know they had any interest in this property.

From Andrews perspective to make sense of all this he said that DFW has have something of value that the Town needs, which is getting the road fix so tying everything together and getting it all done in one shot.  This is the only way he can see selling the lot for $150,000 and the town is getting something out of it. 
Millias said that Andrews suggestion made sense but in the end we still are getting less value for the property than what we could get.   

Seelig said it might be worth the $52,500 to get the sliver to fix the road or at least get it set up so we could do the work at a later time.  
Pierce thinks that the Town would want to have the sliver conveyed to the Town.
Millias stated that the County doesn’t own the sliver, but the State does. 
Seelig said the town buys the County’s share, then for $150,000 and the sliver we trade the seven acres.  
Pierce said that she has file on this at the office that has a copy of the survey plan for the sliver, we’ll have to compare notes where it got hung up.  She said the sliver doesn’t include the inhabitants of Plymouth County.  She then said before her meeting in September she is going to see what steps need to be taken and said an Article 97 legislation might have to be done if one has not already been done.  
Garron asked Seelig if would be talking to Frank Basler (Plymouth County Commissioners) anytime soon and Seelig said he can but was not planning on it. 
He said that him, Pierce and Basler have been trading emails among each other, but he can give him an update on all this.  Pierce said she could do the same.  
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Millias said at first he didn’t think it was worth the aggravation trying to put this all together but the more he thinks about it, it has some merit.
Pierce said that they want to resolve this, and they would like the triangle piece of property.  Millias asked if they were going to have to survey the triangle and Pierce said no that both parcels have been surveyed.  She then said she will email Seelig her summary of what she is going to send to Basler and make sure he is agreeable.
Andrews asked if they had to make a motion to sell both pieces of property and Seelig said that the BOS is not in the position to do that and first they need to buy the County’s share.
Andrews said so in order for the Town to do it you need a Town Meeting to come up with the money and Seelig said yes legally that’s how it is done.  
Pierce’s guess would be that the Town acquire the deed from the County and they get paid $75,000 from the Town and as soon as the deed gets recorded into the Town.  She then will present an order of taking and a check for $150,000 to the Town.  
Seeing they all were in agreement Garron said after Seelig, Pierce and Basler discuss all this to get back to the Board with some type of report.
Millias stated that we need to verify that the sliver is giving us everything we need.  He can justify doing this but still said that the town is taking less for the land in general, but it is beneficial and even though it is two house lots it’s not necessarily an advantage to any community.
Pierce thanked Andrews for fresh eyes and a fresh prospective.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:23 p.m. to discuss Patrol officers and Highway/Cemetery contracts and Waterman grievances - two-week suspension, termination, public documents:
as discussing strategy with respect to collective bargaining in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining position of the Town.
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


Seelig announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:47 p.m.: 

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:47 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 

Clerk

/pjm
